



# CERRITOS BAHIA YACHT CLUB





### Don't miss these upcoming Events



Date	Activity	Contact
Sep 28,	Membership Appreciation Dinner	Gray Lange
Sat		562-743-1173
Oct 4,5,6,	Commodore's Laughlin Trip	Mike Lampignano
Fri-Sun		760-413-3506
Oct 11-13	Commodore's Cruise - Avalon	Carolyn Lamignano
		760-949-1657
Oct 26	Halloween Dinner/Dance	Gray Lange
		562-743-1173
Nov 9	General Meeting & Pot Luck Dinner	Mike Lampignano
		760-413-3506



### DID YOU KNOW?

In the beginning there was Adam and Eve, God and a sneaky snake. Adam and Eve were not allowed to eat the fruit from a certain tree. But they had all their other rights. After Cain killed Abel came the ten commandments. Your right to kill, lie and cheat were taken away. But governments kept these rights. As the population grew and governments became more powerful than God, they took more rights away from us such as 1) you can't even kid around and say "Fire" out loud in a crowded theater anymore, 2) nor can you carry your favorite hair shampoo with you on an airplane, 3)nor smoke in enclosed public places, 4) nor pee in a public swimming pool. I just don't understand that last one. People used it as a mouth wash at one time because it made their teeth pearly white. Sorry I digress. Join me to demand we get <u>all</u> our rights back NOW! On second thought, maybe the pool should be pee-less.



## Commodore's Message



Well we are getting close to the end of summer. We have had a very active year with many fun trips and activities. However the fun hasn't stopped yet. I have changed it up a little with the Commodores Cruise this year. We are taking a land cruise to Laughlin, Nevada and instead of taking our boats, we are taking a bus. We leave Friday afternoon October 4<sup>th</sup> (time undecided as yet), stay at the Edgewater Hotel/Casino and come back on Sunday October 6<sup>th</sup>. The bus trip will cost \$60.00 per person, however it includes water, beer and wine for the entire trip! (Yes the bus does have a restroom). The room rates are \$48.00 per night and includes one breakfast or lunch per person. I have made reservations for 50 people, so it's first come first serve, get your reservations and money in a.s.a.p.. This trip should be a lot of fun!!!!!

Membership is still on the rise! We are swearing in new members at the next board meeting and are going to submit new applications for membership. What is making this even more exciting is the fact that these new members have some great ideas for activities that will bring new life to Our Club.

Speaking of new life to the Club, a special thanks goes out to Lenny for putting together the dinner that got over 70 people into the Club for what I understand was a great night. Good job Lenny!

Again, please make an effort to participate in as many Club activities as you can. You truly are the Club.

Happy boating to you all.

Mike Lampignano Commodore



## Fleet Captain's Message



I first would like to say "thank you so much" to John Seidensticker for stepping in to become chairman of the Cat Harbor cruise this year. I understand that a small, but mighty, group from our club had a great time and brought home the trophy!!! Yes, Alan Singer has done it again with "Puff The Magic Dragon" with Tony Toth in second place in the dinghy parade. GOOD JOB!

The next fleet activity will be the Avalon cruise on Oct. 11,12,&13. Last chance this season for a club cruise to Catalina. There will be a flier and sign-up sheet at the club. Let's all show up for a great time.

The last Fleet activity of the year will be to Pine Avenue on Nov. 15-17. Save the date.

Last, but not least, I want to say how pleased and happy I am to see new membership coming into our club. New faces & new ideas will help our club continue on and prosper. I hope our "seasoned members" will fill the positions on the Bridge and Board and then welcome our new members to become committee members. In this way the new members can learn more about our club policies so that, after their first year as members, they can become more involved and feel comfortable to fill a position themselves. Welcome new members!

Hope to see you at the Membership Appreciation Dinner on Sept. 28. It sounds like fun.

Your Fleet Captain,

Carolyn 760 949-1657 760 403-7843



# Membership Appreciation Dinner September 28<sup>th</sup> 2013 Come join us for the fun!

Cocktails start at: 5:00 p.m.

Dinner starts at: 6:30 p.m.

**NO Cost to Members** 

\$8.00 for Non-Members

Dinner is provided by Your Bridge Officers and Your Directors.

Please r.s.v.p. by signing up at the Club or call:

Mike Lampignano at: 760-949-1657 or 760-413-3506.



# Commodore Cruise to Laughlan October 4<sup>th</sup> to October 6<sup>th</sup>

A Super Bus will pick us up at The Cerritos Bahia Yacht Club on Friday October 4<sup>th</sup> and deliver us to the Edgewater Hotel Casino.

Pick up time is not scheduled as yet. Please let me know if there is a problem getting off work early or completely on Friday.

Cost for the Bus is \$60.00 per person, this includes water, beer and wine. If you want to drink anything else, b.y.o.b...

We received a special rate at the Edgewater of \$48.00 per room.

There is tax and a \$3.00 handling luggage fee.

If you have a V.I.P. comp room, they will honor it. However please let me know. I have to note on the contract.

I have reserved the bus and hotel for 50 people, so get your money and reservations in early. It has to be first come first serve!!!

R.S.V.P. a.s.a.p. to: Mike Lampignano (760) 413-3506 or home: (760) 949-1575 Make checks payable to C.B.Y.C. . The total per person is: \$110.00. This includes Bus and Hotel. A free Brunch is provided with the room rate.







# **Upcoming Birthdays**



2-Sep	Bill Baca	1-Oct	Tina Meyer
8-Sep	Michael Lampignano	3-Oct	Kathy Baca
9-Sep	Lou Anderson	4-Oct	Roger Farmer
9-Sep	Charlotte Robinson	17-Oct	Carolyn Lampignano
10-Sep	Randy Farley	21-Oct	Dona Hackworth
10-Sep	John Seidensticker	26-Oct	Dan Meyer
15-Sep	<b>Gregory Robinson</b>	31-Oct	Steve Kuster
20-Sep	Julie Boyes		



25-Sep

29-Sep

30-Sep

### Health and Welfare Report



Jeanne Connell spent Labor Day weekend in the hospital for three days. She is doing well now.

Carolyn Gardner is now undergoing chemo treatment for stomach cancer.

Ghislaine Rodecker's mother passed away this month. She lived in France

Our condolences go out to all.

Sandy Trolesi

Bill Jackson

Donna Webben

Please continue to contact me, Jan Hayden, at 562-276-8320 to report any health and welfare events of our membership.

What's the Roman Numeral for zero? Answer: It does not exist. What type of oil is used on submarines for cooking food? Answer: Peanut oil because it does not smoke below 450F.

What percent of all living things live on land? Answer: 10%, 90% live in the ocean, and 1% are visitors from far far away.

What is the only part of the human body that cannot heal itself? Answer: Teeth

How much was paid to own the copyrights to Happy Birthday? Answer: \$28 million paid by Warner Studios for the copyright.

Where on earth do you have to be to see stars in the middle of the day? Answer: In the bottom of a deep well or tall chimney

Ladies, do you weigh more or less at the equator?

Answer: Everyone weighs 1% less at the equator. Yeah! I'm moving.

### **Mystery Picture:**

She is ready to eat a live whaaat?



This guy is less vertical now and can be seen more often in a wheel chair than standing. His name is Bill Bliss.



#### FOR SALE/SERVICES:

Jack Russel has resigned as the Safety Chairman of our club, but has offered his services to those requesting a safety check. Call him at 562-941-4826.

Sailing lessons are now available for free in the "Black Sabot" down on I dock. See team Swney for details. Call 951-686-7980



Send me a file of what you want advertised and I'll post it in the newsletter.

Tony Toth matoth3@sbcglobal.net

A man visits a monastery. At dinner he is served Fish and Chips, and they are delicious, the best he has ever eaten. He goes back into the kitchen to thank the cook, and finding someone there cooking, he asks "Are you the Fish Fryer?" To which the man replies, "No, I'm the Chip Monk".

Editor:
Tony Toth
714-244-0352 Cell
Newsletter article submission address:
matoth3@sbcglobal.net or
clubcontacts37@gmail.com



Pictures of club activities may be accessed through <a href="http://www.flickr.com/photos/yachtclub/">http://www.flickr.com/photos/yachtclub/</a>

This newsletter is a monthly publication for the Cerritos Bahia Yacht Club members. All members are invited to contribute articles and information. Officers are asked to submit messages on a regular basis for publication. I reserve the right to edit for clarity or brevity. The goal of the newsletter is to provide information and updates to all members about activities past, present and future. Some content may have been obtained from public websites, and are believed to be in the public domain. If you are the rightful owner or copyright holder of any content, please contact me and the infringing material will be removed and/or credit mentioned in a subsequent newsletter.

### **CORRECTION:**

Last month's newsletter indicated on page one that there would be a charity golf tournament on August 17<sup>th</sup> when actually that tournament had been postponed till further notice.